
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C.   20426

  OFFICE OF MARKETS, TARIFFS AND RATES
          

In Reply Refer To:
New York Independent System
Operator, Inc.
Docket Nos. ER00-3591-008 and 

ER00-1969-009; and
ER00-3591-010 and  

ER00-1969-012
June 10, 2002

Ms. Belinda Thornton
Director of Regulatory Affairs
New York Independent System Operator, Inc.
3890 Carman Road
Schenectady, New York 12303

Dear Ms. Thornton:  

The Commission staff is requesting additional information in order to further
evaluate the compliance filings received in the above-referenced dockets.  Therefore,
please provide the additional information requested below.

For the period of September 30, 2001 to present, the available data reflecting the
number of hours in which the incremental bid production costs guarantee costs were
allocated to Long Island due to such costs exceeding the thresholds set forth in the tariff.

Your response to this data request should be filed with the Commission no later
than June 18, 2002.  If you have any questions please call Mr. John McPherson at 202-
208-0418, or Mr. Daniel J. Nowak at 202-208-0607.



Docket Nos. ER00-3591-008, et.al.

Your response must be filed with the Secretary of the Commission and served on
all parties to this proceeding pursuant to Rule 2010.  Please provide a courtesy copy to
Mr. John McPherson, room number 7K-06.  In addition to service specified by Rule 2010
of the Commission's regulations, service of your response may also be made by electronic
mail or by any means acceptable to the parties.

Sincerely,

Alice M. Fernandez, Director
Division of Tariffs and Rates-East

cc:     All Parties
          Public Files


